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Terracon Consultants, Inc. provided environmental, geotechnical and construction engineering / 
consulting services during the planning and design phase of a residential, university student-
housing redevelopment project.  The 42 acre site is located on the former American Standard 
Foundry property that was utilized for industrial purpose over a period of 150 years.  The subject 
property is located in a highly contaminated area with a drum refurbishing facility directly 
abutting the site and an adjacent former petroleum storage and distribution facility.  All sites 
have known soil and groundwater contamination including metals, polynuclear aromatic 
hydrocarbons, polychlorinated biphenyls, and volatile organic compounds (specifically 
chlorinated solvents). Of particular interest was the potential for vapor migration and/or intrusion 
from the subsurface into the yet to be built university housing structures. Terracon Consultants, 
Inc. recommended and designed a soil vapor intrusion mitigation system (gas vapor barrier) to 
help protect future residence from on-site contamination. An advanced composite vapor 
management technology was chosen due to its high resistance to chlorinated solvents. The gas 
vapor barrier system included a physical barrier and a mechanical venting apparatus.  The Geo-
Seal™ gas vapor barrier membrane encapsulates a 60 mil spray applied co-polymer modified 
asphaltic membrane with two layers of high density polyethylene thermally bonded to non-
woven geotextile. The system also included a passive venting system known as Vapor Vent to 
collect and remove vapor buildup beneath the barrier over-time. The Kentucky Department of 
Environmental Protection, Division of Waste Management reviewed and approved Terracon’s 
recommendation to utilize the Geo-Seal gas barrier and concluded that Geo-Seal was the most 
appropriate technology based upon the type and level of contamination. Vapor intrusion 
mitigation was achieved following the successful installation of 142,000 square feet of Geo-Seal 
on this project ensuring the highest level of chemically resistant gas vapor barrier protection. 
This presentation will cover details about the site in terms of historical contamination and the 
installed on-site mitigation gas vapor barrier system that was employed to complete the project. 




